
ASHLAND TOWN COUNCIL 
Tuesday, May 11, 2004 – 7:00 P.M. 

 

The meeting of the Ashland Town Council was called to order at 7:05 p.m. on Tuesday, May 11, 2004 
in the Council Chambers of Town Hall by Angela Lawrence LaCombe, Mayor. 
 
Resolution for Nina Peace/Post Office naming 
 
Mayor LaCombe read into the record a resolution for Nina Killian Peace.  
 
RESOLUTION 
 
Whereas, Nina Killian Peace was an important part of the Ashland Community for thirty years, and 
Whereas, Nina was elected to represent the Ashland District on the Hanover Board of Supervisor in 
1974 at the age of twenty-five as the first woman elected to the Board and continued to serve in that 
capacity until 1990, as a chairperson in 1980 and vice chairperson in 1979, 1985 and 1986, and 
Whereas, Nina served an instructor at Randolph Macon College in Ashland from 1979 until 1985, and 
Whereas, Nina served as Juvenile and Domestic Relations District Court judge, 15th Circuit Virginia 
from 1990 until 1996, and 
Whereas, She was a founding member of Hanover’s Domestic Violence Task Force and court 
appointed special advocates program, and 
Whereas Nina served in leadership positions in numerous community and civic organizations 
including Ashland Rescue Squad, Hanover Rotary, Hanover Child Protection Team, Ashland 
Christian Emergency Services, Hanover Heart Association, Ashland Women’s Resource Center, 
Hanover Arts & Activities Center, Ashland Christmas Parade, Hanover Christmas Mother Project, 
Leadership Metro Richmond, Ashland Youth Soccer, Cub Scouts, Ashland Junior Women’s Club, 
Ashland Women’s Club, Henry Clay Women’s Club and 
Whereas Nina K. Pease scholarship has been established at Patrick Henry High School, and 
Whereas throughout her life Nina has received numerous awards including the 1991 Award by the 
Ashland Chamber of Commerce and the 1988 Annual Human Rights Award by Hanover County 
Community Services Board and 
Whereas Nina was dedicated to her family and her church and the Ashland Hanover community until 
her death. 
Now, Therefore,  the Ashland Town Council does hereby note with great sadness the loss of a true 
Ashlander and endorses a proposal to rename the Ashland, Virginia Post Office in the honor and 
memory of Nina K. Peace. 
Dated this 11th day of May, 2004. 
 
Ms. Prichard suggested changing the first line “an important part of the community” to read an 
“important member of the community.” 
 
Mr. Hall made the motion to approve the Resolution.  Mr. Martin seconded the motion.   
 
ROLL CALL VOTE: 
 
Mr. Martin  Aye 
Mr. Hall  Aye 
Ms. Prichard  Aye 
Mr. Keitt  Aye 
Mayor LaCombe Aye 
 


